

Laurentian Ski Zone.

Laurentian Ski Zone is holding its Annual Spring General Meeting on Monday, April 29th, 1968, at Molson's Brewery, 1555 Notre Dame St. East, at 8 P.M. The meeting will consist of a review of the Zone's activities during the past year, after which all guests will have the opportunity to meet one another and participate in the social aspect of the evening. All members are invited.

Ski-jump day Sunday April 28th.

Bjarne Kvendbo, our Jumping Chairman, is calling on the Viking members to help out at the ski-jump in Christieville on Sunday. Bushes and small trees have to be cleared and earth has to be moved onto the landing. Tools needed are axes, bush-knives and showels. We start at 10 A.M. and please do not forget your lunch.

Club-house day Sunday May 12:th.

Rene Ciocondese, our Club-house Chairman, is organizing a cleaning day in and around the club-house. There are windows and floors to be cleaned, some painting to be done, leaves to be raked and many other things. We start at 10 A.M. and hope to see many members around.

## Orienteering News.

From April 25 to May 4 there is an Orienteering Display at the Camp and Boat Show, Fairview Shopping Centre.

On the week-end April 27-28 there is a training session in orienteering at the Bolton Glen Hostel, located at the Bolton Glen Ski Area, Eastern Townships. For information please call 842-9048, Canadian Youth Hostel, Montreal.

If there is enough interest, Chris and Pat Skene will organize a training session indoors in the use of compass and map on April 30:th. Please call 636-1760 and leave your name and phone-number if Chris or Pat are not on hand when you call. Preferably by this week-end.

An orienteering meet is organized by Frank Jorgensen May 5 at 3t. Joseph du Lac in the Oka Mountain area. Red and white orienteering signs will lead you from the main street to a gravel pit north of the village. Registration starts at 10.30 Another orienteering meet is organized for Sunday May 12 just north of the town of Oka. Drive up road from Oka ferry and red and white signs will guide you to the start. Time 10.30 A.M.

The Canadian Orienteering Federation, Pat Skene Acting Secretary, is now established and is in contact with Orienteering Federations in 14 other countries. If you plan to visit Europe this summer, Pat can arrange participation for you in their orienteering meets. The World Orienteering Chempionships are held in Sweden in September.

Jumping News.

Our club member Ulf Kvendbo was this year member of our Olympic Jumping Team and placed himself as the top Canadian both on the 70 and 90 meter jumps at Grenoble, France, where the Winter Olympics were held. He placed 3rd in Junior and 28th in Senior Class in Svenska Skidspelen, Falun, Sweden. Field of 58 competed using a 90 meter jump. Ulf placed No. 10 in Senior Class at Rona, Norway, in a field of 200 Scandinavian jumpers. He also placed No. 12 in Junior Class in Holmenkollen, and No. 52 overall in a field of 98 jumpers from 10 nations. It is a 90 meter jumping hill.

Max Pelt is a member of the Canadian National A-team and achieved good No. 3 placement at the final jump meet at Mont St. Anne, Quebec.

Rudy Beyer, veteran jumper, placed himself as winner of the O'Keefe Tournament at Camp Fortune in March. It is a 60 meter jumping hill.

We congratulate our jumping members to their good results and hope we will be able to organize some good jumping events at our Christieville jump next winter.

Annual meeting.

The Viking Ski Club is planning to have its Annual Meeting before the end of May. The date will be announced in the next newsletter. Members interested in taking part in the administration of our club are asked to contact Jan Nordstrom at 282-2251, local 72, or 484-9967.